RE: SB 1314 (Limón) Oil and gas: Injection wells: Enhanced oil recovery – SUPPORT 
We are adding our support for SB 1314, which would ban the use of captured carbon for enhanced oil recovery. 
Currently, the most common use for captured carbon is Enhanced Oil Recovery (EOR), in which oil companies inject concentrated carbon dioxide into oil fields to access tight oil that otherwise would not be recoverable. Over 80% of captured carbon globally is used for EOR. By using captured carbon to increase oil extraction, this application of Carbon Capture Use and Storage (CCUS) harms the climate by emitting 3.7 to 4.7 times as much carbon as it removes. 
This CCUS multiplier of greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions is in contradiction to the California 2017 Scoping Plan, and AB 32 mandate. The 25% reduction in GHG from the 1990 level of 431 million tons of carbon dioxide equivalent, by 2020 has been met. However to achieve the 40% reduction by 2030 to below the 1990 level, California will need to reduce statewide emissions by another 170 million tons to meet its 2030 statutory target of 260 million tons per year. The proposal, to use captured carbon for Enhanced Oil Recovery, will further contribute to climate change, and impede California's efforts towards meeting GHG objectives. 
Another stark reality is that residual heavy crude oil produced and refined in California is more climate-damaging than from other states and world markets, while growing worse at a faster rate. Data from the California Air Resources Board collected between 2012 and 2019 reveals that the average upstream carbon intensity of California produced crude oil increased by 21.7%, from 80.6 to 98.1 kg CO2  eq/barrel. For the same 7 years period, for crude produced outside of California, the carbon intensity increase was 8.1%, from 58.9 to 63.7 kg CO2  eq/barrel. 
Given the ever worsening and pronounced effects of global warming and climate change, and the well documented health risks to proximate fence-line communities, any legislation that would hasten the extraction of dirty California crude would be contrary to State objectives. In April 2021 Gov. Gavin Newsom ordered State regulators to ban fracking by 2024, and to study the phaseout of California oil production by 2045. 
With California having the sixth largest economy in the world, and the worst heavy crude in the world, it is particularly imperative for legislators to lead by way of example. Given the multiple climate, environmental and health risk perils arising from unrestrained fossil fuel extraction and production, legislation should be modeled to curb, rather than to enhance oil recovery, as poised by utilizing captured carbon technology.  
Despite being lauded as an international climate leader, California has fallen short to take meaningful action on oil extraction in nearby communities. The negative impacts of oil extraction, from poor air quality to contaminated water, are more often felt by communities of color, and are compounding the health impacts of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic. 
For reasons including the above, we support SB 1314.
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